Meeting of the GC Policy Committee 

Tuesday, April 28, 2009; 12:00pm – 2:00 pm

Law 149
Present:  Helen Burt, Barbara Evans, Douglas Harris, Darrin Lehman, Cyril Leung, Lindsey Lipovsky (minutes), Mona Maghsoodi, Cindy Prescott, Ed Putnins, Jon Shapiro, Jim Thompson (Chair), Joyce Tom, Mahesh Upadhyaya.
Guests: Denise Allen, Louise Mol.
Regrets: Tim Cheek, Daniel Granot, Peter Leung, Jenny Phelps, Curtis Suttle.


1. Adoption of Agenda

Add update on rolling registration in thesis to the agenda.
2. Minutes of  last meeting (February 24, 2009)

3. Remarks from the Chair
a. Graduate Student Health and Wellness Guide
Please contact Lindsey if you would like more copies of the Graduate Student Health and Wellness Guide.

4. New Business

a. Rolling Registration
We plan to start rolling registration for students who have previously registered in thesis courses.  We will do two auto-registrations per year; May 5th and September 5th.  Once students are enrolled in a thesis course, they will be rolled into the same thesis course until they complete their program.  Students often forget to enrol in the summer term, by automating the rolling of the thesis course when students forget to register, the University is able to get more meaningful FTEs and at the same time, it cuts down the time graduate program staff spend registering on behalf of students.  
b. Revised Graduate Student Vacation Policy
UBC is the only major university that does not have a vacation policy for students.  The policy will act as a guideline in the case of disputes.
Motion:  To approve the revised Graduate Student Vacation Policy.

Ed Putnins

Mahesh Upadhyaya










Carried.

c. Graduate Student Culture and Climate Report
(prepared by Denise Allen and Louise Mol, Faculty of Graduate Studies, March 2009)

A copy of the Report was distributed to all Associate Deans. Barbara will present the Graduate Student Culture and Climate Report, broken down by discipline, in her annual meeting with each of the UBC Deans.  
Denise Allen explained that the primary data set used is from the online Graduate & Professional Student Survey 2007; a national survey instituted by the G13 group.  UBC had a 25% response rate.  Denise also conducted interviews with 12 campus support services including the First Nations Longhouse, Student Wellness Centre, and Financial Assistance.  Information from some of the external departmental reviews that are on file at the Faculty of Graduate Studies were also used in this report.  The majority of the values, which are weighted averages, come from data collected using Likert scales.  The qualitative content of the comments from students were analyzed and the existing literature on graduate student culture and time to completion was reviewed.

There are some limitations to the Report.  The response rate was only 25.5%.  The overall sample (‘all’) is a consistent measure but it’s not an accurate cumulative measure of the individual subsamples so it should not be used for direct comparisons, as not all students answered every question. The largest limitation is the original G13 survey design (included in the appendices of the Report).  Another limitation is that the experience of distance and online education students cannot be broken out from the sample.

.

Page 4 of the report (Executive Summary) lists some of the strengths and weaknesses of the graduate student culture and climate at UBC.  Students felt that professional development are required the most improvement and was consequently the lowest-ranked section of the G13 survey.  Childcare services were especially important; there is a three-year waiting list and 16% of graduate students at UBC have families. 

Page 6 lists areas of student concern that are not available through the G13 survey.  For example:

1. Too often, student-supervisor problem relationships get to a point of serious conflict before they are resolved.

2. Most campus resource groups feel they aren’t reaching the full number of students that can use their assistance, however, they are operating at budget and load capacity.

3. Students don’t always know the best and fastest way to pursue a question/issue.
Next steps: 
1. break the UBC wide climate and culture results into the 11 disciplines used the G13 study (e.g. engineering, health, education) to the level of 11 XXX  disciplines;

2. review the initial findings through focus groups; 
3. review the up-coming graduate student survey on student priorities (GSS);
4. continue monitoring this sort of information over time.

In the area of financial support, Cyril commented that one strength is 50% of students complete with no debt load.  However, it’s not that 50% get financial help from UBC, the students could be helped by parents or other sources.  Do we know what fraction of students receive help from UBC?  Louise has ongoing funding data that she will analyze to figure this out.

Denise commented that a lot more students in the professional programs rely on loans and they don’t have the same access to scholarships or bursaries as students in other programs.

Jim noted that on page 13, Table 4, all the score values in the row for advice on availability of financial support are low.  Are we not doing a good enough job of informing students?  Is it the wording of the question and how it was interpreted?

Mahesh asked if we know what percent of students who come to us on a student visa become landed immigrants before graduating?  Louise said that this hasn’t been analyzed at all.  From Statistics Canada we know that 60% will stay in Canada.  

Barbara noted that the reason we prepared this report is to determine what we can find out about the culture and climate of our students.  Also, the G13 data have never really been mined and we will work out later what sort of surveys we need to do.  Should we be collecting our own data?

Some of the individual G13 universities have published their own reports (short); some only reported on what they were doing well.  Denise will check with Walter and see what data we have access to from other universities.

Jon Shapiro wondered if we can look at previous G13 data to see if we are improving our graduate student culture and climate or not.  Louise will check with Walter to see if his office collecting G13 data again.  UBC is in the bottom four for student response rate of all G13 institutions.  If they are collecting the data again, Jim suggested that we contact the GSS and ask them to send an email out to students encouraging them to participate.  Mona Magshoodi (GSS President) had never heard of the survey before.  She pointed out that GSS has conducted a survey (different from the G13 survey) and it should be made public in about a month or so.  They are still in the analysis stage because there is so much qualitative feedback.  Mona mentioned that it is a good idea to have the graduate advisor or the head of the department email surveys out to their students and possibly provide a prize within each school or faculty.  She felt that she’d be more likely to respond to a survey coming directly from her faculty versus one that was sent to all graduate students.  Barbara supported this idea.

Helen Burt said that Pharmaceutical Sciences is in the final stages of developing their own survey.  She will share it upon completion.  It covers topics such as academic supervisory relationships, money, social life, etc.  The survey is being run by the academic associate dean of the faculty and it will be online and anonymous.  All that will be seen is the final aggregated data with no personal information or handwriting. The only issue was that they stratified it with a question are you in year 1, 2-3 or 4 or above; students agreed to have the question changed to ‘are you less than half way through the program’ ‘are you more than half way through the program’?  Helen will send the survey to FGS.

Doug Harris thought that the Student Law Society may have also created a survey.

Barbara would like to find out what surveys are conducted across the university in each program.  

5. Adjournment of the meeting

Motion:  To adjourn the meeting.

Ed Putnins







Carried.

6. Next meeting:  September 29, 2009
